SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINTUES
January 9, 2006

5:15 p.m. – Bobcat Café

· Members Present:  Gilliam Cavezzali, Carol Lurie, Maryanna Swanson, Diane DiNardo, Carolyn Varin, Greg Turmelle, Cappy Hahn, Bob Price, Phil Sanguedolce, and Maura Dougherty.

· Maura Dougherty gave an update on “senior seminar”.  The group that worked on this are proposing that this be a senior elective beginning the fall of 2007 and run the 45 minute semester elective (1/4 credit) for 4 years, offering it to seniors only, as a pilot to be able to modify and make changes as needed along the way.  

The 3 strands that will be covered in this elective will be civic involvement (including community service), communications (including a mock interview), and personal management (physical, social and financial).  

This elective would become a graduation requirement beginning with the Class of 2011.  This would be a pass/fail course (self evaluation rubrics) using differentiated instruction based on assessments for learning (basic and advanced).  The course will align with National Health Education Standards, meet the school’s mission statement and align with the school’s expectations.

Mrs. Dougherty also noted that the name “senior seminar” needs to be changed and is looking for suggestions, and she spoke of the importance of “marketing” the course well so that students will be interested in signing up.  As well, the course needs to fulfill its promise to be a course that senior need and will find useful in their futures.

This elective course will need to be presented to the Policy & Budget Committee and School Board for approval of the expenses involved (teacher and supplies) prior to its implementation as an elective.

· The agenda for the next meeting will be regarding the S.C.C.’s responsibilities to the NEASC report recommendations.  Maura will provide this at the next meeting.

· The next meeting will be on Monday, March 13, at 5:15 p.m.

· A continuing discussion item for S.C.C. agendas will be “Senior Seminar”.
· Meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Prescott

SCC Secretary
